
 
 

May 15th 2017 

Dear House Rules Committee and Rep. Mark Johnson 

 I am writing as president of the local Branch of the NAACP located in Eugene, Oregon. As a member of 

the African American community and father of five I understand the importance of the vote in the 

United Sates and the need to build trust around its validity. We at the Eugene/Springfield NAACP believe 

that HB 2927 is a concrete and balanced way to address concerns with the ongoing functionality of the 

Electoral College. With that in mind we ask for you to support HB 2927. By joining the 10 other States 

currently in the National Popular Vote Interest Compact; Oregon will continue its role as a progressive 

voice of the common folk! One person one vote! 

Thank you! 

Eric Richardson  

President Eugene/Springfield NAACP 

 


